
WERC July 23 Newsletter

Regional Success

Radfords at Llynamench kindly hosted the Area 20 Horse 

Trials on 28th May the club was represented by

90cm

Lizzy Bailey – Tinker Town

Emily Dove – Gaelly De L’Hallai

80cm

Emily Dove – Betty 

70cm

Sienna Dove – Charlie Farlie

And supported by our volunteers Sally Kimber, Heather 

Parr and Anneliese Popovic who enjoyed their day as 

secretaries supervised efficiently by Carole, having been 

promoted from Car park attendees at a previous event!! 

😊 ….  Thank you ladies for your support. 

The club then sent a contingent over into North Wales for 

the Summer Show jumping qualifier on 3rd June.

Represented by 

Jessica Clarke – Benuchel Boheddiyes

Jo Neesam – Rosie

Jose Krumpen – Tyrones Silver Summer

Who came away with a team 2nd

Congratulations to Emily Dove - Gaelly De L’Hallai

individual 3rd in the 90cm

Well done every one.

Welcome to the July WERC newsletter. The busy year continues with competitions, clinics and camps. This is an opportunity to share highlights and flag some of the 
opportunities coming up for you to participate in and hopefully get the very most  out of your membership. In addition we have our regular member profile and Ask 
Elsa slots. Don’t forget to get tickets for the Awards night in October. It’s a great evening and a chance to share our successes and meet members out of the saddle! 

The next qualifiers are  : 
dates for your diary

29th July 2023

Summer Dressage + Riding test

Radfords

20th August 2023

Dressage to Music

Radfords

14th October  2023

Arena Eventing

Kelsall HIll

5th November 2023

Novice Winter Dressage

Somerford

11th November 2023

Winter Show Jumping

Kelsall Hill

Pics of Emily 

Dove and 

Betty  and of 

course 

Heather and 

Sally who’s 

reputation 

now reaches 

across 

multiple RC 

areas

A new show took place on July 2nd in memory of WERC member Gill 

Rawlings who loved Express Eventing. 

The event was sponsored by her very close friend Jess Clarke, 

Blazehill Equestrian and Mad Mucker. It was a lovely day enjoyed by 

all and a special and appropriate way to remember Gill.



Ask Elsa – an opportunity for our equine friends to reach out and get some expert help from our very own 

agony equine!

Dear Elsa , I am a horse, so why is my owner putting me in this stupid fancy dress outfit. I look 

like a Zebra crossed with a Fly and quite frankly it’s embarrassing! This happens whenever the 

weather gets warm. I am confused please send help!!

Dear confused …. Its that time of year again where your owner tries to protect you from those 

horrible biting insects. We make the mistake of thinking humans are quite intelligent and I can’t 

work out whether this is really the best they can come up with or whether it’s just their weird 

sense of humour. I think you have two choices: embrace the embarrassment and get less bites, 

or my preferred option is to get your field mate to rip it off you, Humans aren’t always good at 

picking up on our natural subtleties so direct action is the only way. Your owner will soon get 

the message 

Member Profile
Amy Bevan and Otto (Anna’s Delight)

Amy and her 10 year old home bred gelding Otto have 

been having an amazing year. Representing the club at the 

BRC Intermediate Championships and the Novice 

Championships earlier this year.  They then started their 

eventing season with a 4th place at Llanymynech as 

preparation for their appearance at the British Eventing NAF 

Bramham National Championships on 6th June 2023.  Amy 

and Otto posted a 31,8 double clear to take reserve 

national champions.  The champion posted a 31.7 - how 

close was that ??  The club are super proud of this 

combination who are now preparing for the British Dressage 

Area festivals later this month.  Good luck Amy.



Events  & Comps – In and Out of the Saddle!


